MG1 A7 - Powell Collection (Acc. #94.28)

(Research for doctoral thesis, "Participation In Issues As A Measure of Integration Into a Small Town", by Alan Powell, 1973.)

- 1 Separate School Strike
- 1.01 Letter to Mr. Henri LeBlanc from Mr. Powell, January 7, 1971
- 1.02 Letter from Rosaire Morin from "Les Etats Generaux", December 14, 1966
- 1.03 Brochure from "Les Etats Generaux du Canada Francais"
- 1.04 Hand written notes, May 18, 1966
- 1.05 Memorandum, "Georgetown Separate School Strike", typed, no date
- 1.06 Report, "The Conflict of the Roman Catholic Church", rough copy, typed, no date
- 1.07 Rough notes, "Andre Beckman", hand written, no date
- 1.08 Rough notes, "W. M. French", hand written, no date
- 1.09 Rough notes, "Andre Beckman", hand written, no date
- 1.10 Rough notes, "W. M. French", hand written, no date
- 1.11 Interview questions, "Separate School Strike", hand written, no date
- 1.12 Rough notes, "M. Presto", hand written, no date
- 1.13 Rough notes, "Separate Schools", hand written, no date
- 1.14 Rough notes, "The G. T. French", and others, hand written, no date (5 pages)
- 1.15 Letter to Rev. John Wickham from Mr. Powell, typed, March 27, 1967
- 1.16 Typed response from Rev. John Wickham to Mr. Powell, March 29, 1967
- 1.17 Letter to Mr. Robert Sontrop from Mr. Powell, typed, April 3, 1967
- 1.18 Rent ad from newspaper, "English only", May 18, 1964
- 1.19 Report from Toronto Daily Star, "French Canadian Community in Georgetown", December 26, 1964
- 1.20 Report from Toronto Telegram, "French Canadian Community in Georgetown", April 16, 1963
- 1.21 Essay, "The Problem of Ethnic Identity", written by Mr. Robert Sontrop, 1967 (Typed, 22 pages)

- 1.22 Rough notes from interview with Mr. Sontrop, hand written, no date (10 pages)
- 1.23 Letter from Fran Linton outlining essay on Georgetown, includes advertisement for The Gray Lectureship with Emery LeBlanc, hand written, no date (6 pages)
- 1.24 Advertisement for Holy Cross Kindergarten Enrolment, ad in both French and English, March 23, 1967
- 1.25 "Holy Cross Separate School Promotion List", July 20, 1967
- 1.26 Rough notes on French immigration, hand written, no date
- 1.27 "Ontario French to get \$50 000 Culture Survey", no date
- 1.28 Rough notes, "French Populations Effect on Religion", hand written, no date
- 1.29 "To Proceed Could Spell the End to Separate School System", May 25, 1967
- 1.30 Newspaper article. Le Devoir, Montreal, "Les Francophones Ontariens Expriment Leur Mécontentement des Anglophones Catholiques", April 15, 1966
- 1.31 Essay, "The Course of the Strike An Explanatory Postscript", no date, rough copy (typed, 3 pages)
- 1.32 Essay, "The Separate School Strike", no date, rough copy (typed, 4 pages)
- 1.33 Essay, "Estimation of the French Population in Georgetown", written by P. A. Barnes, no date
- 1.34 Sociology 220 Term Report, by Cynthia King, March 28, 1967 rough copy, no date, pages missing (typed, 11 pages)
- 1.35 Letter from Mr. Powell to Mr. William French, June 6, 1968
- 1.36 Essay, "Interaction of Immigrants with Members of Toronto Society", no date (typed, 10 pages)
- 1.37 Essay, "Georgetown French Canadian Association vs. Georgetown Separate School Board", by William M. French, February 3, 1966 (typed, 25 pages)
- 1.38 Interview with Garry Purley, February 21, 1966, discussion about Georgetown Separate School Strike (Typed, 8 pages)
- 1.39 Essay, "The Study of the Reaction of English Speaking Residents of Georgetown to the Holy Cross Separate School Strike of May 1965", written by Donald Kendal, May 16 1967 (Photocopy, 16 pages)

- 1.40 Georgetown Holy Cross Separate School Strike Reaction Survey, March 1967, 9 copies
- 1.40.01 Interview No. 101
- 1.40.02 Interview No. 102
- 1.40.03 Interview No. 103
- 1.40.04 Interview No. 104
- 1.40.05 Interview No. 105
- 1.40.06 Interview No. 106
- 1.40.07 Interview No. 107
- 1.40.08 Interview No. 108
- 1.40.09 Interview No. 109
- 1.41 Essay, by William Finlayson, *Car buying and car driving habits of the people of the French community in Georgetown.* Hand written (12 pages)
- 1.42 Letter to Mr. William Finlayson from Mr. W. M. Rudd of The Credit Bureau, May 9, 1967
- 1.43 Interview with Father Devant of Holy Cross Church, February 21, 1967, hand written (6 pages)
- 1.44 List of Georgetown residents associated with Holy Cross and Sacred Heart (typed, 3 pages)
- 1.45 List of vehicle registration, 1966 1967 (3 pages)
- 1.46 List of People at Holy Cross who do not have files at credit bureau.
- 1.46.01 A. Arsenault
- 1.46.02 H. Brassard
- 1.46.03 Mrs. C. Caldwell
- 1.46.04 Cormier
- 1.46.05 M. Doucette
- 1.46.06 Donald W. Parent
- 1.46.07 Gaston J. Pelletier
- 1.46.08 J. Reaume
- 1.46.09 A. Tellier
- 1.47 List of People at Holy Cross who have file at credit bureau.
- 1.47.01 Bernard Boissoneault
- 1.47.02 Sylvain Chiasson
- 1.47.03 Theophile Chaisson
- 1.47.04 Clinton Leslie Clendening
- 1.47.05 Eugene Donais
- 1.47.06 Delbert D. Entrmont

- 1.47.07 Clifford J. Glaude
- 1.47.08 Paul Harvieux
- 1.47.09 Eugene Laframboise
- 1.47.10 Albert Landry
- 1.47.11 C. Lamoureux
- 1.47.12 Kenneth Joseph Lavell
- 1.47.13 Thomas G. Layton
- 1.47.14 Joseph G. LeBlanc
- 1.47.15 Dennis R. LeMay
- 1.47.16 Godfrey J. Marchand
- 1.47.17 Alfred J. Rossignol
- 1.47.18 Andrew St. Laurent
- 1.47.19 Adolf Thibodeau
- 1.48 People at Sacred Heart with no file at credit bureau
- 1.48.01 Broadway Sales Ltd.
- 1.48.02 Corrado Campisi
- 1.48.03 Louis Chiasson
- 1.48.04 Fortunat Duclos
- 1.48.05 Adelbert Dugay
- 1.48.06 Wilgard Dugay
- 1.48.07 Roger Dupas
- 1.48.08 George Gagnon
- 1.48.09 Gerard Hache
- 1.48.10 John S. Hubbard
- 1.48.11 Francis Landry
- 1.48.12 Claude Mallet
- 1.48.13 Gilles Michel
- 1.48.14 Omer V. Parent
- 1.49 People at Sacred Heart Church on whom credit bureau have files
 - 1.49.01 Alexis J. Beaudin
 - 1.49.02 Guy Beriault
 - 1.49.03 Hermenegilde Boulanger
 - 1.49.04 Benjamin J. Casey
 - 1.49.05 Alphonse Chiasson
 - 1.49.06 Eusebe (Eugene) Chiasson
 - 1.49.07 Philip Damphousse
 - 1.49.08 Claude David
 - 1.49.09 Oscar David

- 1.49.10 Andrew Duclos
- 1.49.11 Roland Dugay
- 1.49.12 Roger Gadd
- 1.49.13 Simeon Godin
- 1.49.14 Alphonse Larocque
- 1.49.15 Chas. Larocque
- 1.49.16 Ernest Larocque
- 1.49.17 Roy J. (Raymond G.) Martineau
- 1.49.18 Chas. Migue
- 1.49.19 Raoul J. Paulin
- 1.49.20 Philip Poulin
- 1.49.21 Elzear Rail
- 1.49.22 Florent Rivard
- 1.49.23 Appollinaire Savoie
- 1.49.24 Napolean Savoie
- 1.49.25 Theresa S. Jean
- 1.49.26 Ivor Washborne
- 1.50 Interviews about strike, various town members, no date, 2 copies (42 pages). Persons interviewed include Rex Heslop, Jack Armstrong, Mayor Joe Gibbons, Colonel J. Barber, Jim Warren, Dr. C.V. Williams, Rev. Calvin Johnston, Madam St. Jean, P. Karolides, Mr. Thompson, Sid Silver, John Elliot, Bill McNally, Councilman Young, D.G. Lawson, Stan Walsh, Tut Harrison, Councillor Hall, Steamer Emerson, Ernest T. Hyde, John Ord, Councillor Speight, Doug Sargent, Father DeVette, George Hewson, Walter Biehn, Phillip Keanney, Mr. Breckinridge, Mr. Snippe, Vick LaCarta, Harold McClure, Douglas Latimer, Albert Tuckle, Dr. Thompson, Councillor Francis, Magistrate Langdon, J.M. Emerson, Police Chief Haley.
- 1.51 Georgetown sampling file cards (77, 5 x 7 cards)
 - 2 Georgetown French Community
 - 2.01 Draft Section on cultural adjustment between the Quebec French and the Acadian French, no date, typed
 - 2.02 Draft Section on leadership in French Canadian families, no date, typed
 - 2.03 Draft Section on voting patterns among the French, typed, no date
 - 2.04 Draft Section on Daniel Bell, typed, no date

- 2.05 Draft Section on interview with Madame St. Jean
- 2.06 Draft Footnote
- 2.07 "Franco-Ontarians Assail Government", no date, written by Vianney Carriere
- 2.08 "Study Finds Franco-Ontarians Enthusiastic", Globe and Mail, February 10, 1971, written by Vianney Carriere
- 2.09 Letter from Emery LeBlanc of the Task Force on Social Development to Mr. Powell, January 24, 1971

3 French School's in Ontario

- 3.01 "Ontario French Open Fund to Win Full Education Rights", Globe and Mail, October 6, 1971
- 3.02 Letter from Gérard Lévesque of the Association Canadienne-Francaise de l'Ontario to Mr. Thackray, February 8, 1980, written in French with English translation
- 3.03 Letter form Jeannine Séguin of the Association Canadienne-Francaise de l'Ontario to the leaders of the political parties in Quebec, January 14, 1980, written in French with English translation
- 3.04 "Quebec Firms Dunned for a Penetang School", Globe and Mail, February 2, 1980, written by Wendie Kerr, photocopy
- 3.05 "A Discouraging Word for Penetanguishene", Globe and Mail, October 8, 1979, photocopy
- 3.06 Editorial, "While Quebec Sleeps", Globe and Mail, September 1, 1979, photocopy
- 3.07 "Road to Assimilation", Ottawa Journal, October 18, 1979, photocopy
- 3.08 "The Hard Choice in Penetang", Toronto Star, October 18, 1979, photocopy
- 3.09 "Hurdle Is Set for French School: 350 In Space for 240", Globe and Mail, March 19, 1980, photocopy
- 3.10 "National Bank Donates \$1 000 to Penetang School", Globe and Mail, March 20, 1980, photocopy
- 3.11 "L'historie Jugera", Le Droit, no date, photocopy
- 3.12 "Des Franco-Ontariens ouvrent leur école", August 30, 1979, photocopy
- 3.13 "L'occasion d'être solidare", Le Devoir, no date, photocopy

3.14 No title, Le Devoir, September 10, 1979, photocopy

4 Schools in Georgetown

- 4.01 "School's Expanding", February 20, 1961
- 4.02 "67 Full Time Teachers on Separate High School Staff", June 8, 1967
- 4.03 Letter from Mr. Powell to Mr. James F. Evans, June 28, 1967, typed, accompanied by a rough copy
- 4.04 Rough notes, "School Board", hand written, no date
- 4.05 List, "School's in Georgetown", no date, includes rough copy list
- 4.06 Letter from Mr. Powell to Mr. D. F. Turner of Georgetown District High School, October 26, 1966, includes rough draft
- 4.07 Letter from H. B. Allan (principal of Park Public School) to Mr. Powell, November 2, 1966
- 4.08 Letter from Mr. Powell to Mr. McDowell (inspector of public schools), November 14, 1966
- 4.09 Letter from O. G. McDowell (inspector of public schools) to Mr. Powell, November 18, 1966
- 5 On Sampling: With References to the Georgetown Survey
- 5.01 Essay, "On Sampling: With References to the Georgetown Survey", written by Andrew Jacob, no date
- 6 Press Clippings
- 6.01 "Study of Georgetown May Become Book", Georgetown Herald, August 31, 1967, 2 copies (one is a photocopy)
- 7 Rurality
- 7.01 "Seek Action to Curb County Deer Population", June 1, 1967, Georgetown Herald
- 7.02 "Biography on Ernie Curry", June 1, 1967, Georgetown Herald
- 7.03 Newspaper advertisement, "Farm Safety Week", July 27, Georgetown Herald

8 Rotary Club

8.01 "Rotary Club Officers", August 10, 1967, Georgetown Herald

9 School Board

9.01 Report, interview with William French, no date, typed

- 10 Publication Possibilities
- 10.01 Letter from Mr. Powell to Mr. Robert Christy, November 5, 1969
- 10.02 Letter from Mr. Powell to Mr. Richard E. Willis, February 12, 1969
- 10.03 Letter from Mr. R. E. Willis to Mr. Powell, February 13, 1969
- 10.04 Proposal, "Georgetown Possible Papers Coming Out of the Stray", no date, typed
- 10.05 Memorandum, "Georgetown Reminiscences of Expo", typed, no date
- 10.06 Brochure, "Sociologie Et Sociétés", Université de Montréal, no date
- 10.07 Letter from Mr Powell to Director of Research, Disaster Research Centre, Ohio State University, November 10, 1970
- 11 Religious Life
- 11.01 "Father Andre Simard New Sacré Coeur Priest", July 27, 1967
- 11.02 Report, "Notes Religious Sect in Canada", no date, typed
- 12 Population Statistics
- 12.01 "Drop in Birth Rate", July 20, 1967
- 12.02 Report, "Prepared Data", no date, hand written
- 12.03 Notebook, "Georgetown Statistics", no date, hand written
- 13 General Population
- 13.01 Hand written tables of population statistics, no dates
- 14 Population by Age Group and Martial Status
- 14.01 Hand written charts and tables of population statistics
- 15 Labour Force and Annual Income
- 15.01 Hand written charts about income levels, no dates
- 16 Immigrant Population and Ethnic Group

16.01 Hand written charts on ethnic groups

17 Police

- 17.01 "Police Chief Suspended, Council Asks OPC Probe", June 8, 1967
- 17.02 "No Charge, So No Hearing OPC Official Tells", Georgetown Herald, June 22, 1967
- 17.03 Letter from R. D. Brayshaw Department of Reform Institutions to Mr. Powell, November 21, 1967
- 17.04 Report, "Changes in Social Control as a Function of Urbanization", no date, typed
- 18 Pilot Study Cross Tabs
- 18.01 Rough notes, no date, hand written
- 19 Pictures of Georgetown
- 19.01 "Spring Like Days Are For House Hunting", Georgetown Herald, February 9, 1968
- 20 Peel Halton Review
- 20.01 "Wants No Rush in Assessment Plan", Georgetown Herald, August 10, 1967
- 20.02 Letter from Mr. Lionel D. Feldman of the Peel Halton Local Government Review to Mr. Weinzweig, April 13, 1966
- 20.03 Letter from Mr. L. D. Feldman of the Peel Halton Local Government Review to Mr. Powell, May 11, 1966
- 20.04 "Ask Council to State Legal Reason for Turndown", July 4, 1965
- 20.05 "Five Years of Study Bring No Consensus to Peel Halton", Globe and Mail, March 28, 1970
- 21 Committee Fees
- 21.01 "Voted Nay, So Reeve Returns to Committee", Georgetown Herald, July 3, 1967
- 22 Participation (citizens)
- 22.01 "Citizen Participation in Community Development", An Address by the Hon. Robert Welch, Provincial Secretary & Minister of Citizenship, April 24, 1970 (5 pages)

- 23 Participant Observation Events Attended
- 23.01 Newspaper advertisement, "Georgetown District Civic Group", Georgetown Herald
- 23.02 List, "Ceremonies and Events", hand written, no date
- 24 Participation and Social Change (mobilization)
- 24.01 Report, "Partial Correlation Analyses", no date, typed
- 25 Old and New Town Conflicts
- 25.01 "Three Would Revert to One Year Council Term", Georgetown Herald, April 6, 1967
- 25.02 "Thinks Seed House Property Ideal for Municipal Hall Site", Georgetown Herald, July 20, 1967
- 25.03 Advertisement, "Georgetown Market, formerly Delrex Centre", Georgetown Herald, no date
- 25.04 Hand written notes, no date
- 26 Old People
- 26.01 Hand written notes, no date
- 27 Old Timers
- 27.01 Hand written notes, no date
- 28 Newspaper
- 28.01 Hand written notes, no date
- 29 News and Events
- 29.01 Table, "Median Hour of Learning", no date
- 29.02 Table, "Median Time of Learning, For Persons Obtaining Original Information from Various Media", no date
- 29.03 Table, "Time and Place of First Exposure", no date
- 29.04 Letter from Asghar Fathi, Department of Sociology and Anthropology, University of Calgary, to "colleagues", no date
- 30 Newcomers
- 30.01 Leo Sluik "Comes From Holland to Join Wigo Firm", Georgetown Herald, July 15, 1969

- 30.02 William Scanlon "Gets Masters' Degree, Now Ryerson Teacher", Georgetown Herald, June 22, 1967
- 30.03 "Hi Neighbour Service Greets Twenty More", Georgetown Herald, June, 1967
- 30.04 "51 Families Have Moved to Georgetown Since January 1", Georgetown Herald, April 20, 1967
- 30.05 Advertisement, "Canadian Citizenship Applications", Georgetown Herald, October 9, 1969
- 30.06 "Hundreds of Tulips Say Thanks' to Servicemen", Georgetown Herald, October 9, 1969
- 30.07 Report, "Georgetown Newcomers", typed, no date
- 31 Municipal Building Proposals
- 31.01 "Thinks Seed House Property Ideal as Municipal Hall Site", Georgetown Herald, July 20, 1967
- 32 Miscellaneous
- 32.01 Letter from Allan Clarke (Executive director of the Canada Citizenship Council) to Mr. Powell, March 9, 1966
- 32.02 Letter from Miss Lois Niven to Mr. Powell, hand written, May 5, 1968
- 32.03 Letter from Mr. Powell to Mr. French, May 8, 1968
- 32.04 Letter from Mr. Powell to Miss Lois Niven, May 17, 1968
- 32.05 Letter from Mr. Powell to the Manager of the Tax Assessment Office in Georgetown, June 27, 1968
- 32.06 Letter from Mr. Powell to Prof. Turk of the University of Southern California, July 24, 1970, 2 copies
- 32.07 Letter from Roy Turner to Mr. Powell, July 18, 1970
- 32.08 Letter from Prof. Turk to Mr. Powell, August 4, 1970, hand written
- 32.09 Report, "Labour and Industry Relations in Canada Process Report", typed, no date
- **33** Professionalization
- 33.01 "Hire Engineering Firm to Plot Road Program", Georgetown Herald, July 17, 1967
- 34 Politics
- 34.01 Brochure, "Queen's Park Report George A. Kerr", 1967

- 34.02 Report, "Georgetown Polling Stations", November 08, 1965
- 34.03 "Halton Sweep in the Trudeau Tide", Georgetown Herald, June 27, 1968
- 34.04 Essay, "A Study of Georgetown", written by Carol White, no date (11 pages)
- 34.05 List. Georgetown Polling Stations, Names of Returning Officer and Poll Clerk. Provincial Election, 1963 (typed, photocopy, 2 pages)
- 35 Mayor
- 35.01 Letter from Mr. Powell to Mayor Joseph Gibbons, August 31, 1966
- 35.02 Letter from Mr. Powell to Mayor Joseph Gibbons, September 13, 1966
- 36 Local Government
- 36.01 Memorandum, "Georgetown Local Government", typed, no date
- 36.02 Map, "Town of Georgetown", no date
- 36.03 Memorandum, "Georgetown Study Section on Local Government", typed, no date
- 36.04 "Town of Georgetown, Financial Statement, December 31, 1968", Georgetown Herald, September, 1969
- 36.05 Report, "Local Government in Small town Ontario", written by P. A. Weinzweig and Mr. Powell (typed, 7 pages)
- 36.06 Summary. "Local Government in Small Town Ontario", written by Alan Powell and Paul A. Weinzweig, typed, 2 pages
- 37 Local Government Election
- 37.01 "Council Vetoes Request for Apartment Buildings", Georgetown Herald, July 13, 1967
- 37.02 Separate School Trustees, etc. Hand written notes, no date
- 38 Local Government of Georgetown
- 38.01 Essay, "Local Government of Georgetown", written by Neta Unroth, no date (typed, 32 pages)
- 39 Research Paper by Geoff King
- 39.01 "Political Stratification in Georgetown" by Geoff King, no date (handwritten, 32 pages)

- 40 Leisure
- 40.01 Letter from Mr. Powell to Mr. & Mrs. Pope, January 28, 1968
- 40.02 "Would Put All Georgetown Recreation Under One Board", Georgetown Herald, May 1967
- 40.03 "Wrestling Comes Again to Georgetown Arena", Georgetown Herald, August 10, 1967
- 41 Jewish Population
- 41.01 "Former Georgetown Merchant Was Lions Charter Member", Georgetown Herald, no date
- 42 Jehovah's Witnesses
- 42.01 "Georgetown Witnesses Hear of Armageddon at Convention", Georgetown Herald, August 10, 1967
- 42.02 Hand written notes, "Interview with Mrs. Alberta Syse", July 12, 1967 (2 pages)
- 43 Interview Notes
- 43.01 "John's notes on his role as interviewer", no date (typed, 13 pages)
- 43.02 Interview questions on Rex Heslop, no date (hand written, 3 pages)

44 Houses

- 44.01 Letter from J. M. Bain (Assessment Commissioner of the Town of Georgetown) to Mr. Powell, July 9, 1968
- 44.02 Letter from Mr. Powell to Mr. J. M. Bain, no date
- 44.03 Advertisement "Alcan Design Homes Limited Space, Privacy, Value", Georgetown Herald, no date
- 44.04 "Georgetown's Appeal: Lower Prices", Toronto Daily Star, no date
- 44.05 Advertisement, "Alcan Design Homes Limited", unknown newspaper
- 45 Illegitimacy
- 45.01 "Illegitimate Births Increase Need for New Foster Home Plan", Georgetown Herald, March 23, 1967
- 46 Hospital board
- 46.01 "Hospital Statistics Show July Birth Drop", Georgetown Herald, August 24, 1968

47 Highways

- 47.01 "Plan \$700 Million Freeway West of Metro", Globe and Mail, May 26, 1966
- 47.02 "Propose Heavy Traffic Bypass South of Town", Georgetown Herald, Jul13, 1967
- 47.03 "OMB Demands Vote of Electors on Main Street Widening", Georgetown Herald, November 12, 1970
- 48 Town History
- 48.01 Feature. "Georgetown", Toronto Daily Mail, June 24, 1893 (Typed extract, 9 pages)
- 48.02 Article, "Community War", by Raymond Arthur Davies, Maclean's Magazine, October 15, 1941 (photocopy, 6 pages)
- 48.03 Article, "The Proud Years of Farming", by Russell Harper, The Canadian Collector, December 1967
- 48.04 Letter from Mr. Powell to Mr. David Meakin of Georgetown High School, March 14, 1967
- 48.05 Letter from G. David Meakin to Mr. Powell, April 2, 1967
- 48.06 Advertisement, "Georgetown Public Library Centennial Project", Georgetown Herald
- 48.07 "200 Historic Limehouse Acres Acquired by Conservation Authorities", Georgetown Herald, March 16, 1967
- 48.08 "Doors Open to Public Legion Veterans Week", Georgetown Herald, May 18, 1967
- 48.09 Letter from Catharine Wales (Head of Reference Department, University of Toronto Library), July 4, 1968
- 48.10 Article, "A Brief Historical Sketch of Georgetown", Georgetown Herald, January 9, 1937
- 48.11 Article, "Nathaniel Rozell, First White Child Born in Erin Township", no date (typed, 4 pages)
- 48.12 Extracts from Carruther's "Paper Making" (typed, 5 pages)
- 48.13 Transcript of "Mr. Brownridge's tape, made in 1967" (typed, 3 pages)
- 49 Location of Industries
- 49.01 Newspaper clipping. "Why Some Big Companies Moved into Small Towns", unknown source, no date

- 49.02 Announcement. "Irwin-Dorsey Limited", Georgetown, Ontario no date
- 49.03 Business card. Edmund A.C. Fry, representative.
- 50 Industrial Commission
- 50.01 Booklet, "Georgetown An Ontario Community Designed for Modern Industry and Good Living", c1964
- 51 Heslop
- 51.01 Notes, "Key Participants in Heslop Group", no date
- 51.02 Notes, "People Involved in Rex Heslop Affair", no date (2 pages)
- 51.03 "Industry Favours Small Town", editorial, Georgetown Herald, May 18, 1967 reprint from Acton Free Press.
- 51.04 Notes, Mrs. Bradley's comments on the Herald

52 Land Use

- 52.01 Map, "Detailed Survey of Georgetown Facilities", no date
- 52.02 Map, "Available Industrial Sites, Town of Georgetown", no date
- 52.03 Memorandum, "Georgetown Ontario Land Use Map", written by C. Corking and M. Medland, no date
- 53 Entertainment
- 53.01 Essay, "Entertainment in Georgetown and Some Implications of Dominant Preferences", written by Linda Dunlevie, no date
- 54 Ethnos Interview Schedule
- 54.01 Letter from Mr. Powell to Prof. James Q. Wilson, November 22, 1966
- 54.02 Letter from James Q. Wilson, Harvard University, Faculty of Arts and Sciences, Department of Government, to Mr. Powell, December 19, 1966
- 54.03 Questionnaire, "Revised Ethnos Interview Schedule", no date (24 pages)
- 55 Family Reunion
- 55.01 "Fifty Strong Hall Clan Gather for Reunion", Georgetown Herald, June 6, 1967

- 55.02 "Family Here 56 Years Celebrate with Reunion", Georgetown Herald, July 27, 1967 - Bloor-Plant family
- 55.03 "Winnipeg Relatives Join Snow Family at Reunion", Georgetown Herald, July 27, 1963
- 55.04 "Matthew Laidlaw Descendants Picnic/Reunion at Pinegrove", The Daily Times, Brampton, June 7, 1967
- 55.05 "Davidson Family Reunion Has Ninety In Attendance", Georgetown Herald, June 08, 1967
- 55.06 "Hamilton Family Reunion Held at Stanley Park", Georgetown Herald, July 20, 1967
- 56 Georgetown Development
- 56.01 Extract from Georgetown Herald. Biography on Rex Heslop, hand written, April 11, 1966
- 56.02 Transcription of interviews regarding "The Heslop Case". Transcribed in Fall, 1970. Persons interviewed include - Roy Hailey, J.M. Emerson, Councillor Ballantyne, Councillor Francis, Dr. Thompson, Albert Tuckael, Doug Latimer, Harold McClure, Dick Lacata, Mr. Snippe, Mr. Breckenridge, Mr. Carney, Walter Biehn, George Hewson, Father Otger DeVent, Mr. Sargeant, Coucillor Speight, John Ord, Steamer Emerson, Councillor Hole, Councillor T. "Tut" Harris, Councillor Stan Walsh, D.G. Lawson, Councillor Jim Young, Bill McNally, John Elliot, Sid Silver, Dr. Thompson, T. Caroleadis, Mme. St. Jean, Rev. Kelvin Johnston, Dr. C.V. Williams, Jim Warren, Col. Barber. Mayor Joseph Gibbons, Jack Armstrong. (22 pages)
- 56.03 Transcription of interview regarding "The Heslop Case". Person interviewed E. T. Hyde (3 pages)
- 56.04 "A character profile of the developer, Rex Heslop" September 28, 1970 (3 pages)

57 Leaders

- 57.01 "Legion Hosts Civic Leaders in Veterans Week Festivities", Georgetown Herald, June 22, 1967
- 57.02 "At Civic Leaders Nite", Georgetown Herald, June 22, 1967
- 57.03 "Guest List for Legion Dinner" (3 pages)

- 57.04 "Formal Ball at Georgetown Golf", Photo. Georgetown Herald, April 27, 1967
- 57.05 Hand written notes, no date (8 pages)
- 57.06 Essay, "Residential Patterns of Georgetown As Related to Social Stratification", written by Hella Kesker, no date (12 pages)
- 57.07 Essay, "Kirkland Lake: Formal and Informal Power Structures", written by Florence Bivol, April 1967 (15 pages)
- 58 Study on Georgetown
- 58.01 Essay, "A Study on the Effects of Rapid Modernization on Socialization and Social Control in Educational Institutions of Georgetown", written by Ian Smith, no date (Typed, 52 pages)
- 59 Deaths and Funerals
- 59.01 "Jim Jones, President of Funeral Directors", Georgetown Herald, May 25, 1967
- 60 Durgens Show Filming
- 60.01 "Durgins Show to Film Here", Georgetown Herald, July 6, 1967
- 61 Education
- 61.01 "A Century in Education That's Chapel Street School's Record", Georgetown Herald, October 9, 1969.
- 61.02 Essay. "Evaluation of Education by Father's Occupation in Georgetown", by Michele Geldart, April 1967, (handwritten, 15 pages)
- 62 Crime
- 62.01 "Auto, Power Mowers Missing in Esquesing", Georgetown Herald, July 13, 1969
- 62.02 "163 Charges Laid in July Police Activity", Georgetown Herald, August 10, 1967
- 62.03 "Guilty Plea, Fined \$145 for Drinking Underage", Georgetown Herald, August 10, 1967
- 62.04 "Promises Heavy Fines for Teenage Drinkers", Georgetown Herald, July 13, 1967

- 63.01 Letter to Prof. Charles Tilly from Mr. Powell, typed, May 28, 1969, includes response from Prof. Tilly (handwritten)
- 64 Airports
- 64.01 Booklet, "Department of Transport Minimum Requirements for Airports", November 1963
- 64.02 Booklet, "Ministry of Transport List of Civil Aviation Publications", January 1972
- 64.03 Letter from Mr. R. B. Pilgrim for Regional Superintendent Airways to Mr. Powell, typed, June 5, 1972
- 64.04 Chart, "Ontario Regional Headquarters, Ministry of Transport", no date
- 65 Anglo-Saxon Dominance
- 65.01 "Principals Called Bunch of WASPs Who Are Asexual and Conservative", Globe and Mail, March 20, 1968
- 66 Avro Arrow
- 66.01 "Assembly Line to Mothballs for 74 CF-5s", Globe and Mail, August 28, 1970
- 66.02 Letter from Mr. Powell to the Director of Hughes Electron Dynamics Division, typed, August 13, 1970, copy
- 66.03 Letter from Mr. Powell to Mr. Walter Biehn of the Georgetown Herald, typed, August 13, 1970, copy
- 66.04 Letter from Mr. Powell to Reverend Eric Mills, August 6, 1970, typed, copy
- 66.05 Letter from Rev. Eric Mills to Mr. Powell, August 19, 1970, typed
- 66.06 Audio tape, label worn off. 8 ml. (Moved to Section MG10 C)
- 67 Blood Donors
- 67.01 "350 Offer Blood at Red Cross Clinic", Georgetown Herald, June 17, 1967

- 67.02 "Army of Workers, Donors Contribute to Blood Clinic", Georgetown Herald, June 22, 1967
- 68 Comparative Towns
- 68.01 "Oakville Richest Town in Canada with Average Income of \$6, 927", Toronto Daily Star, July 15, 1969
- **69** Communications
- 69.01 Thesis paper, "Patterns in Communications", written by Mike Powell, no date (Hand written, 38 pages, photocopy)

70 Questionnaire

- 70.01 Questionnaire, "The Georgetown Study", summer 1967, two copies
- 70.02 Letter from Mr. Powell to members of voluntary organizations within Georgetown, no date, typed
- 70.03 Questionnaire, "Local Government Telephone Survey for the Canadian Institute on Public Affairs", January 1966, typed with handwritten notes, two copies
- 71 Civic Group
- 71.01 Response to questionnaire, "A Small Town Elite's View of a New Voluntary Organization", typed, three copies, no date
- 71.02 "Organization Members Best Civic Citizens, Survey Finds", Georgetown Herald, October 19, 1967
- 71.03 Letter from J. R. Bellamy of the Georgetown District Civic Group to Mr. Powell, October 18, 1967, typed
- 71.04 Letter from Mr. Powell to Mr. John Bellamy, November 27, 1967, typed, copy
- 71.05 Letter from John Bellamy to Mr. Powell, handwritten, November 30, 1967
- 71.06 Minutes from meeting, "Georgetown District Civic Group", typed, October 16, 1967

72 Provincial Election - Voting Results

- 72.01 Chart, "Twenty Second General Election Ontario,
- 72.02 Chart, "Twenty Third General Election Ontario", 1957
- 72.03 Chart, "Twenty Fourth General Election Ontario", 1958
- 72.04 Chart, "Twenty Fifth General Election Ontario", 1962

- 72.05 Chart, "Twenty Sixth General Election Ontario", 1963
- 72.06 Chart, "Twenty Seventh General Election Ontario", 1965
- 72.07 Chart, "Twenty Eighth General Election Ontario", 1968
- 72.08 Report, "Town of Georgetown Polling Divisions", 1953, photocopy
- 72.09 Report, "Town of Georgetown Polling Divisions", 1957, photocopy
- 72.10 Report, "Georgetown Polling Divisions", 1958, photocopy
- 72.11 Report, "Town of Georgetown Polling Division", 1962, photocopy
- 72.12 Report, "Town of Georgetown Polling Division", 1963, photocopy
- 72.13 Report, "Town of Georgetown Polling Division", 1965, photocopy
- 72.14 Report, "Town of Georgetown Polling Division", 1968, photocopy
- 72.15 Map, Town of Georgetown, polling stations written in with pencil

73 Protestors

73.01 "Protestors Don't Get Far In This Town", by Michele Landsberg, Toronto Star, March 16,1981

74 Suicide

- 74.01 "Twelve Known Suicides in Halton County in '67", Georgetown Herald, July 11, 1968
- 74.02 Package of tables about local electoral behaviour, handwritten, no dates
- 74.03 Package of tables about attendance at council meetings, handwritten, no dates
- 74.04 Package of tables showing the difference in social behaviour between urban and rural populations, handwritten, no dates
- 74.05 Package of tables showing the connection between social class and voting behaviour, handwritten, no dates
- 74.06 Package of tables showing different class systems in Georgetown, handwritten, no dates

75 Veterans

75.01 "Canada Salutes Veterans with Special June Week", Georgetown Herald, June 8, 1967

76 Welfare

76.01 "Mayors Demand Return of Welfare Powers", Globe and Mail, 1966

77 Women

- 77.01 Newspaper advertisement, "The Maple Nursery School", Georgetown Herald, June 22, 1967
- 77.02 "Y Nursery School Set for Start in September", Georgetown Herald, June 1, 1967

78 Youth

- 78.01 "Discuss Coffee House for Teens at Cedarvale", Georgetown Herald, July 6, 1967, Page 9
- 78.02 "Charge 38 In Drug Party Raid", Georgetown Herald, February 5, 1970
- 78.03 "Youth Council Planning Further Forum in Fall", Georgetown Herald, June 6, 1967
- 78.04 "A Place to Sip Coffee and Listen to Poetry", Georgetown Herald, Telly, June 22, 1967
- 78.05 "Youth Held In Shooting", Darryl Chamberlain, charged. February 6, 1971
- 78.06 "Don't Force Morals On Us", Telly, February 6, 1971
- 78.07 "Roller Skating Continues to Grow in Popularity", Georgetown Herald, June 15, 1967
- 78.08 "Youth In Is That You Suzie Cream Cheese?", Georgetown Herald, July 27, 1969
- 78.09 "Rejected Ones Go Weird Over Holidays", Georgetown Herald, June 8, 1967
- 78.10 "Car Rally Planned for Late Summer By Youth In", Georgetown Herald, August 10, 1967
- 78.11 Magazine, "Issues Magazine", January 1968
- 78.12 Magazine, "Issue Magazine", April, 1968
- 79 Aged
- 79.01 Essay, "The Aged: With Specific Reference to the Elderly In Georgetown Ontario", written by Barbara Stevenson, August 9, 1978 (Typed, 30 pages)
- 80 Banking
- 80.01 Essay, "Banking in Georgetown, Past and Present", written by Nancy Godfrey, August 1978

- 80.02 Essay, "History of Bank of Hamilton, Georgetown Agency and Its Importance As Local Financial Base", written by Aino Kontkar, August 1, 1978
- 81 Georgetown
- 81.01 Extract. "Industrial List of Georgetown", issued by the Georgetown Chamber of Commerce, January 1976 (Typed, 4 pages)
- 81.02 Extract. Scott's Industrial Directories Halton Hills, no date, photocopy (4 pages)
- 81.03 Pamphlet, "Esquesing Township", no date
- 81.04 Booklet, "Georgetown Ontario", commissioned by the Georgetown Industrial Commission, January 1, 1959
- 81.05 Map, "Town of Halton Hills, Georgetown Urban Area", no date, photocopy
- 81.06 Report. "What Has Happened to the Small Town CBD (Central Business District)" written by Terry Mills, August 30, 1974, for Local Planning Policy Branch, Programs Section, Ministry of Treasury, Economics, and Intergovernmental Affairs.
- 81.07 Map, "Water Supply System, 1975, Acton Area" photocopy
- 81.08 Map, "Water Supply System, 1975, Georgetown Area" photocopy
- 81.09 Map, "Sanitary Sewer System, 1975, Acton Area", photocopy
- 81.10 Map, "Sanitary Sewer System, 1975, Georgetown Area", photocopy
- 81.11 Table, "Labour Force Distribution by Industry: 1961 1971", photocopy
- 81.12 Table, "Water Supply Systems in Halton Region", no date, photocopy
- 81.13 Table, "Total Employment Percentage Distribution by Industry, 1971", photocopy
- 81.14 Table, "Distribution of Labour Force by Occupation and Sex, 1971", photocopy
- 81.15 Table, "Activity Rate vs. Absolute Difference in Georgetown Industries", photocopy
- 81.16 Table, "Comparison of Industry Levels in Georgetown", photocopy
- 81.17 Table, "Manufacturing Employment Data, 1961 1972: Toronto and Hamilton Region for Selected Years and Areas", photocopy

- 81.18 Table, "Spatial Distribution of Manufacturing Industries and Employment Within the Toronto - Hamilton Region - 1961, 1966, 1972", photocopy
- 81.19 Table, "Participation Rates by Sex and Age Groups, 1971", photocopy
- 81.20 Table, "Sanitary Sewer Systems in Halton Region", no date, photocopy
- 81.21 Photocopied pages, unidentified report, no date comments re Georgetown (10 pages)
- 82 Heslop
- 82.01 Interviews. "Leaders Heslop Case", typed, transcribed September 15, 1970 (22 pages) (People interviewed include -Hailey, J.M. Emerson, Ballantyne, Francis, Thompson, Tuckael, Latimer, McClure, Lacata, Snippe, Breckenridge, Carney, Biehn, Hewson, DeVent, Sargent, Speight, Ord, Steamer Emerson, Hole, Harris, Walsh, Lawson, Young, McNally, Elliot, Silver, Karolides, St. Jean, Johnston, Williams, Warren, Gibbons, Armstrong.
- 82.02 Interview, E.T. Hyde, (typed, 3 pages)
- 83 Participation In Issues As A Measure of Integration
- 83.01 Thesis. "Participation In Issues As A Measure of Integration Into a Small Town", by Alan Powell, 1973, typed (50 pages)
- 83.02 Letter from Nancy Howell, Associate Professor, Sociology Dept., Scarborough College, to Academic Senate, School of Graduate Studies, University of Toronto, October 4, 1973, re appraisal of the doctoral dissertation of Alan Powell.
- 84 Senate Minutes
- 84.01 Letter from Stephen Clarkson, associate professor at the University of Toronto to Prof. Zeitlin, May 12, 1976, typed
- 84.02 Letter from Anastasia M. Shkilnyk to Prof. Zeitlin, September 6, 1976, typed
- 84.03 Letter from Mr. Powell to the Tenure Committee, October 20, 1976, typed, includes rough copy and addresses
- 84.04 Letter from Mr. Powell to people who supported his book, October 20, 1976, typed

84.05 Handwritten notes, "Letters from Prof. J. Tuzo Wilson", no date 84.06 Handwritten list of names, no date

85 Student Reports

- 85.01 Essay, "Georgetown Phase 5, 1968 1978: Population, Housing and Schools", written by Leslie Lee, August 14, 1978, photocopy
- 85.02 Essay, "The Identification of Some Problems of Sociological Research and Particular Problems Encountered at Georgetown Ontario", written by John Lukich, August 7, 1978, photocopy
- 85.03 Essay, "Georgetown: Owners, Property and People ... The Georgetown Area Ratepayers Association", written by V. Kenneth Marskell, August 1, 1978, photocopy
- 85.04 Essay, "Research Project on the Library Issue In Georgetown, 1972 – 1978", written by Andrea Walsh, August 1, 1978, photocopy
- 85.05 Essay, "Research Data", written by Suzanne Mulligan, no date, photocopy
- 85.06 Letter from G. V. Magnuson of the Halton Region Board of Commissioners of Police to Mr. Powell, typed, August 21, 1978
- 85.07 Letter to Mr. Magnuson of the Halton Region Board of Commissioners of Police from Debbie DeVarennes, typed, copy, July 31, 1978
- 85.08 Letter from Mr. Powell, July 25, 1978, handwritten, photocopy
- 85.09 Table, "Historic Population Growth", 1966 1974, photocopy
- 85.10 Table, "Population in Halton, 1951 1975", photocopy
- 85.11 Table, "Annual Population Increase / Decrease and Percentage", 1966 – 1974, photocopy
- 85.12 Table, "Standard Assessment System Census Report", October 24, 1977, photocopy
- 85.13 Table, "Population Characteristics by Census Tracts 1971", photocopy
- 85.14 Table, "Population By Mother Tongue and Sex for Municipalities of 5,000 Population and Over, 1976", photocopy
- 85.15 Table, "Population by Five Year Groups and Sex for Municipalities of 5,000 Population or Over, 1976", photocopy
- 85.16 Table, "Death Rates Per 1,000 Population, 1966 1974", photocopy
- 85.17 Table, "Birth rates Per 1,000 Population, 1966 1974", photocopy

- 85.18 Table, "Birth and Death Components of Population Growth, 1961 1965", photocopy
- 85.19 Table, "Natural Increase Number and Rate Per 1,000 Population, 1966 – 1974", photocopy
- 85.20 Table, "Net Migratory Increase / Decrease, 1966 1974", photocopy
- 85.21 Table, "Net Migration and Natural Increase Components of Growth, 1966 1971", photocopy
- 85.22 Table, "Absolute and Percentage Increases, 1951 1971", photocopy
- 85.23 Table, "Assessed Population and Growth, 1967 1973", photocopy
- 85.24 Table, "Historical Population, 1951 1971", photocopy
- 85.25 Map, "Geographic Definition of the Toronto Census Metropolitan Areas, 1971", photocopy
- 85.26 Table, "Dwelling by Type & Tenure for Census Tracts, 1971", photocopy
- 85.27 Table, "Assisted Rental Housing in Halton, July 1976", photocopy
- 85.28 Table, "Waiting Lists and Planned Units, July 1976", photocopy
- 85.29 Table, "Commuting Patterns: Place of Residence of People Working in Halton", no date, photocopy
- 85.30 Table, "Place of Residence", no date, photocopy
- 85.31 Table, "Halton Separate School Board/Halton Public School Board, 1969 – 1978", typed

86 Library

- 86.01 Ontario Municipal Board Report, "Decision of the Board", March 28, 1978, typed, photocopy (6 pages)
- 86.02 Document, "The Doggone Library Song", typed, no date
- 86.03 Notice, "A Public Meeting: The Save Our Library Committee", typed, photocopy, June 22, 1978
- 86.04 "OMB Rules For Old Library", Georgetown Herald, April 5, 1978
- 86.05 Letter of Editor. "Closed Meeting", Georgetown Herald, April 12, 1978
- 86.06 "Library Board To Hold Closed Session", Georgetown Herald, April 19, 1978
- 86.07 "Public Asked to Direct Library Board", Georgetown Herald, June 7, 1978

- 86.08 "Can't Decide In Vacuum, Fisher Offers 3 Choices", Georgetown Herald, June 7, 1978
- 86.09 "Improve Service Before Major Projects: Reader", Georgetown Herald, June 7, 1978, two copies
- 86.10 Letter of Editor. "What Next for Georgetown Library?", Georgetown Herald, no date
- 86.11 Letter of Editor. "Library Is A Region Issue", Georgetown Herald, June 14, 1978
- 86.12 Newspaper advertisement, "Notice of Public Meeting, June 22, 1978", Georgetown Herald, June 14, 1978
- 86.13 "Council Search for Land", Georgetown Herald, June 21, 1978
- 86.14 "Library Meeting Moves, Dancers Begin", Georgetown Herald, June 28, 1978
- 86.15 "Questionnaire On Library To Go To All Households", Independent, June 7, 1978
- 86.16 "Library plans to be shown" Independent, June 7, 1978, Page B3
- 86.17 "Library Bd. Asks Town to Consider New Site", Independent, June 7, 1978, Page B1 and B6
- 86.18 Letter to Editor. "Advises Library Board Listen to Public", Independent, June 7, 1978, page B7
- 86.19 "Library Bd. Returns Land", Independent, June 7, 1978
- 86.20 Letter to Editor. "Turn Library Over to Historical Society, Build New One", Independent, June 7, 1978
- 86.21 "Rescind lot levies for Cedarvale Library", Independent
- 86.22 "Ratepayers group starting, Independent, June 7, 1978
- 86.23 "Trustee Gives Views On Library Issue", Independent, June 7, 1978
- 86.24 "Won't Be Around To Build Empire Librarian", Independent, June 21, 1978
- 86.25 "Library Minutes Criticized But Board Stands By Them", June 21, 1978
- 86.26 "Board Members Object to Wording of Advt. In Journal", June 21, 1978
- 86.27 "Board Policy On Use of Libraries Restated", Georgetown Herald, June 21, 1978, Page B13
- 86.28 "Chaos at Library Bd. Meet", Independent, June 28, 1978
- 86.29 Letter to Editor. "Turning Off Lights Reflects Board's Jehovah Complex", Independent, June 28, 1978

- 86.30 Letter to Editor. "Meeting Just Sad Downer, Claim Board Had No Control", Independent, June 28, 1978
- 86.31 Letter to Editor. "Expected Serious Discussion Library, Got Circus Maximus", Independent, June 28, 1978
- 86.32 "Georgetown", Sunday Star, May 14, 1978
- 86.33 "Story 'disgusting': Mayor" Georgetown Herald, May 17, 1978, Pg 3
- 86.34 "Multi Million Dollar Planning Battle Pits Big Developer Against Georgetown", Globe and Mail, June 22, 1978
- 87 Library Board
- 87.01 Report to Halton Hills Library Board by Betty Fisher, Trustee, facts about the OMB, June, 1978, typed, 4 pages.
- 87.02 Handwritten notes, "Student Observations at Georgetown Library Board Public Meeting" (8 pages)
- 87.02.01 Leslie Lee
- 87.02.02 Marilyn Billyard
- 87.02.03 Lauren Harris
- 87.02.04 Sue Mulligan
- 87.02.05 Debbie DeVarennes
- 87.02.06 Barry Tourgis
- 87.02.07 B. Cole
- 87.02.08 Unknown
- 88 Cedarvale Land Use
- 88.01 Essay, "Independent Research Project On The Cedarvale Property", written by D. Kicul, typed, 1978 (30 pages)
- 88.02 Essay, "A Study of Land Use", written by M. D. Leaver, typed, winter 1977/1978 (27 pages)
- 89 Plan for Halton, 1977
- 89.01 Booklet, "Draft Official Plan for the Halton Planning Area", Regional Municipality of Halton, December 1977
- 90 Halton Business Development
- 90.01 Book, "Invitation for Investment in Burlington, Halton Hills Milton and Oakville", commissioned by the Halton Department of Business Development, no date

- 91 Ken Marskell Paper
- 91.01 Letter from Ken Marskell to Mr. Lawrie Duggan, typed, July 4, 1978
- 91.02 Letter from Mayor Thomas J. Hill to Mr. Marskell, Typed, June 22, 1978
- 91.03 Letter from E. K. Birmann, General Manager of Focal Properties Ltd. to Mr. Marskell, typed, June 16, 1978
- 91.04 Letter from Ken Marskell to the Executive Committee Members, typed, July 5, 1978
- 91.05 Letter from Mr. Marskell to Mr. Birmann, General Manager of Focal Properties Ltd., typed, June 13, 1978
- 91.06 Letter from Mr. Marskell to Mr. Coles, editor of The Independent, typed, June 13, 1978
- 91.07 Letter from Mr. Marskell to Mr. Venditti, Town Planner for the Town of Halton Hills, typed, June 20, 1978
- 91.08 Letter to Mayor Tom Hill, June 20, 1978
- 91.09 Letter "To the Taxpayers of Halton Hills" from Focal Properties Limited
- 91.10 Notice of Founding Meeting, Georgetown Area Ratepayers' Association, June 21, 1978
- 91.11 Report, "Georgetown Area Ratepayers' Association Founding Meeting", June 21, 1978, typed
- 91.12 Questionnaire, "The Georgetown Area Ratepayers' Association: A Study of Group Formation and Motivation"
- 91.12.01 Anonymous
- 91.12.02 Wesley McKenzie
- 91.12.03 Lawrie Duggan
- 91.12.04 S. Kirkpatrick
- 91.12.05 John Thomas
- 91.12.06 M. Marchant
- 91.12.07 Brian Bush
- 91.12.08 MacLeod
- 91.13 Statement of Claim between Focal Properties Limited and the Regional Municipality of Halton / the Corporation of the Town of Halton Hills", typed, February 28, 1978
- 91.14 "Multi Million Dollar Planning Battle Pits Big Developer Against Georgetown", by Kirk Makin, Globe and Mail, June 22, 1978
- 91.15 "Focal Rebuts Statement", Georgetown Herald, April 19, 1978

- 91.16 "An Open Letter to the Citizens of Halton Hills", from Focal Properties Ltd. & S.B. McLaughlin Associates Limited, Georgetown Herald, December 14, 1977
- 91.17 "Town Can Grow Plant Can Handle", Independent, May 31, 1978
- 91.18 Letter to Editor. "Organizing Public Meeting to Found Ratepayers' Association", Independent, May 31, 1978, photocopy
- 91.19 "Reasons Town Opposes Focal, Plan would harm growth" Georgetown Herald, July 12, 1978, Page 1
- 91.20 "Town, Focal set to resolve differences?" Georgetown Herald, August 02, 1978
- 91.21 "First Georgetown ratepayers meeting tonight", Georgetown Herald, June 21, 1978, Page 22
- 91.22 Essay, "A Research Project Georgetown: Owners, Property and People, The Georgetown Area Ratepayers Association", written by V. Kenneth Marskell, typed, August 1, 1978 (Potocopy, 29 pages)
- 92 Town of Halton Hills Industrial Study, 1977
- 92.01 Appendix I "List of People Contacted Re. Research Project", no date, handwritten
- 92.02 Appendix II "Town of Halton Hills Industrial Study, 1977", written by Ronald Jaros and Elizabeth Gilson, for the Planning Department of Halton Hills, typed (56 pages)
- 92.03 Appendix III "Industries Located in Georgetown Classified Into Three Categories: Manufacturing, Distribution and Services", typed with handwritten notes, 1978
- 92.04 Appendix IV "Halton Industrial Directory 1978", written by William A. Marshall, no date, photocopy
- 92.05 Appendix V "Municipal Profile Industrial Survey, 1966, 67, 69, 71, 73, 78", typed
- 92.06 Appendix VI "Georgetown Chamber of Commerce Industrial List of Georgetown", 1978, typed with handwritten notes
- 92.07 Appendix VII "List if Industries Source of Raw Material Products Produced and Their Main Market", no date, typed with handwritten notes
- 92.08 Appendix 8 "Factories Left Georgetown", typed, no date
- 92.09 Appendix 9 "Employment Data", typed with handwritten notes, no date

- 92.10 Appendix 10 "New Factories Built, 1961 66", typed with handwritten notes
- 93 Housing and Jobs
- 93.01 "Housing and Jobs in Halton", Final Report, Housing Policy Development Projec, Regional Municipality of Halton, June 1977
- 93.02 "Housing and Jobs in Halton: Highlights and Recommendations Only", Housing Policy Development Project, Regional Municipality of Halton, June 1977
- 93.03 "Background Reports: Housing Policy Development Project Regional Municipality of Halton", June 1977
- 94 Georgetown Directory
- 94.01 Booklet, "Georgetown Community Directory, 1977", The Optimist Club of Georgetown
- 94.02 Booklet. "Georgetown", compiled by the Georgetown Industrial Commission (2 copies)
- 94.03 Booklet. "Georgetown Directory, 1966", Georgetown Jaycees. (Two copies, with notations)
- 95 Leadership Hierarchy In Georgetown
- 95.01 Essay, "A Study To See If There Has Been Any Changes In The Leadership Hierarchy In Georgetown Since Professor Powell Completed His Thesis", written by Judith R. Lowther, March 1978, typed, (35 pages)
- 95.02 Questionnaire, no title, no date, handwritten
- 96 Carnaval d'hiver
- 96.01 Essay, "The Effect of the Parti Quebecois Victory In 1976 On English – French Relations In Georgetown Ontario", written by Wayne Minty, March 8, 1977, typed (92 pages)
- 96.02 Appendix I "Observational Notes on the "Carnaval d'hiver" in Georgetown", typed, 2 pages
- 96.03 Interviews: Topic The effect of the Parti Quebecois victory in 1976 on English/French relations in Georgetown, Ontario
- 96.03.01 Interview 1
- 96.03.02 Interview 2

- 96.03.03 Interview 3
- 96.03.04 Interview 4
- 96.03.05 Interview 5
- 96.03.06 Interview 6
- 96.03.07 Interview 7
- 96.03.08 Interview 8
- 96.03.09 Interview 9
- 96.03.10 Interview 10
- 96.03.11 Interview 11
- 96.03.12 Interview 12
- 96.03.13 Interview 13
- 96.03.14 Interview 14
- 96.03.15 Interview 15
- 96.03.16 Interview 16
- 96.03.17 Interview 17
- 96.03.18 Interview 18
- 96.03.19 Interview 19
- 96.03.20 Interview 20
- 96.03.21 Interview 21
- 96.03.22 Interview 22
- 96.03.23 Interview 23
- 96.03.24 Interview 24
- 96.03.25 Interview 25
- 96.03.26 Interview 26
- 96.03.27 Interview 27
- 96.03.28 Interview 28
- 96.03.29 Interview 29
- 96.03.30 Interview 30
- 97 Cedarvale
- 97.01 Essay, "A Canadian Community's Centennial Project", written by Nancy E. Cullen, typed, April 11, 1967 (12 pages)
- 97.02 "Deny Reeve's Request for Cedarvale Finance Report", Georgetown Herald, February 23, 1967
- 97.03 "Reeve Still Presses for Cedarvale Board Statement", Georgetown Herald, March 2, 1967
- 97.04 "Council Votes Confidence In Cedarvale Board Actions", Georgetown Herald, March 2, 1967

- 98 Barry Wellman Paper
- 98.01 Essay, "The Community Question: The Intimate Networks of East Yorkers, revised version", written by Barry Wellman, typed, April 1978
- 99 Police
- 99.01 Report. "Survey and Evaluation of the Halton Regional Police Force 1978", Halton Regional Police Association. (59 pages)
- 99.02 "Time for Look and for Action", no date
- 99.03 "Policemen Level Harsh Criticism of Regional Force", Georgetown Herald, no date
- 99.04 "Chief Denies Police Morale Poor", Spectator, no date
- 99.05 "Policemen Acquitted on Appeal", no date
- 99.06 Cartoon. "Halton Police In Acton Wish to Move Onto Main St.", no date
- 99.07 "Police Commission Reviews Fire Reaction", no date
- 99.08 "Sympathy, But It's No Win Situation", Georgetown Herald, no date
- 99.09 "Noise Complaints Must Be Supported Otherwise Police Can Only Ask for Quiet", Georgetown Herald, no date
- 99.10 "Police Seek Nod for Acton Move", no date
- 99.11 "Follow Policy or Leave Senior Police Told", no date
- 99.12 "New Challenge for Policeman Schwantz", no date
- 99.13 "There's More Doing for Today's Cops", Georgetown Herald, May 24, 1978
- 99.14 "New Communications System for Halton Regional Police", Independent, February 6, 1974
- 99.15 "Acton, Esquesing Could Pay Double for Police", Independent, May 22, 1974, photocopy
- 99.16 "Police Unhappy with Loss of Old Benefits", Independent, November 6, 1974
- 99.17 "Regional Police Taken to Councils", Independent, November 27, 1974
- 99.18 "Regional Police Plan Continues to Develop", Independent, December 24, 1974
- 99.19 "Regional Police Soon In Halton Hills Area", Independent, January 15, 1975

- 99.20 Regional Police in H. Hills soon, Independent, January 29, 1975
- 99.21 \$2 $\frac{1}{2}$ million in 1975, Police grant up, Independent, April 16, 1975
- 99.22 Wants 31 more police officers, Independent, June 04, 1975
- 99.23 Four hamlets covered by Georgetown police, Independent, August 27, 1975
- 99.24 Mayor Hill chosen police commissioner, Independent, December 30, 1975
- 99.25 OPP might reduce service in Halton, Independent, January 14, 1976
- 99.26 7% jump in crime but policing area expanded, Independent, March 03, 1976
- 99.27 Police in North solve 51%, Independent, July 28, 1976
- 99.28 Magnuson reappointed to Police Commission, Independent, November 03, 1976
- 99.29 Police budget, Protection cost \$37 per person, Independent, March 16, 1977
- 99.30 Halton Police take over Nassagaweya, Independent, May 30, 1977
- 99.31 Police buy copier without clearance, Independent, October 19, 1977
- 99.32 List of charges released, Independent, November 30, 1977
- 99.33 Police society's 'last line' Chief, Independent, January 25, 1978
- 99.34 Crime in North Halton jumps 17.6% during 1977, Independent, February, 1978
- 99.35 Police slice \$53,000 off budget, Independent, April 19, 1978
- 99.36 Police commission again criticizes top staff officers, Independent, no date
- 99.37 Police lawsuit might go to Supreme Court, Independent, no date
- 100 Georgetown Economy
- 100.01 Essay, "An Analysis of the Industrial Development of Georgetown Since 1954", written by James M. Urquhart, no date (12 pages)
- 100.02 Timeline, "Rex Heslop and Delrex Developments Limited", by Carol White, typed, July 1967 (13 pages)
- 100.03 Booklet of maps, "Georgetown 'Hingepin' of the Southern Ontario Megalopolis", A project of Metropolitan Halton Development Company, no date

- 100.04 Essay, "History of Industry and Industrial Location In
 Georgetown", written by W. James Zaryski, typed, March 27, 1967 (16 pages)
- 101 Francophone Club, Mississauga
- 101.01 Essay, "The Club", written by Norman Paraschuk, typed, no date
- 102 Maps and Charts
- 102.01 Map, "Distribution of French Canadian Families in the Town of Georgetown", no date, contains handwritten notes
- 102.02 Map, "Georgetown: Distribution of French Canadian Families", no date
- 102.03 Map, "Social Class By House Assessment Value 1966"
- 102.04 Map, "Overlay Map I Residential Divisions By Years of Development", no date
- 102.05 Map, "Overlay Map II Leaders VS Non Leaders", no date
- 102.06 Chart, "Voting Results for Federal Elections In Georgetown, 1953 - 1968"
- 102.07 Map, "Location of Industries, Georgetown 1967"
- 102.08 Map, "Georgetown Industrial Park 1967",
- 102.09 Chart, "Incomes in Georgetown 1951"
- 102.10 Chart, "Incomes in Georgetown 1961"
- 103 Thesis
- 103.01 Volume I, Participation in Issues as a Measure of Integration into a Small Town, by Alan Thomas Rees Powell, 1973. (Unbound copy, 249 pages)
- 103.02 Volume II, Appendices. (Unbound copy, 239 pages)
- 104 Obituary

104.01 Alan Powell - Academic, restauranteur, activist, art lover, eccentric. Born May 15, 1938, in London. Died July 17 (2002) in Toronto, of Hepatitis C, aged 64. By John Ota, Toronto Star.